Dear Parents,
Firstly we hope that you and yours are keeping well in these difficult times. Thursday March 12th when we were first informed of school closures seems a long time ago now. At the time we don’t think anyone knew exactly what we were facing into and even today nobody can say for sure what lies ahead. As it stands schools are closed until April 20th at least and therefore we must plan accordingly. 

Ideally all school books would have been sent home on the 12th of March but hindsight is a wonderful thing. The school did not open as planned last Monday because of the fluid nature of the situation and the fact that some parents had concerns regarding calling to school. We fully appreciate those concerns.

However we do need to address the situation and have come up with some solutions. We are not saying they are perfect but they will help to get work home for the children. Firstly, each class teacher has set up an individual email account to be used for the purpose of sending work home over the next few weeks. The list of those emails is attached to this letter. We are asking each parent to send an email to the teacher/s teaching your child/children so that they will have all the necessary addresses. Work will then be sent home by email. Teachers will not be replying to individual emails.
As some teachers had already photocopied work for their classes we are sending that home by post today. The teachers who did not send home photocopies will send work home as soon as they have all the email addresses.

At this stage the main education publishers have made their books available online and the details of how to access them are also attached to this letter.

For parents who are happy to collect their children’s books school will be open tomorrow evening (Thursday) from 5pm to 8pm. There is absolutely no onus on anyone to collect the books unless they wish to do so. During those three hours tomorrow evening we will operate much as the supermarkets are now, with only a couple of parents allowed into each room at a time and social distance being maintained. Please do not send children in to collect their books.
As regards the work itself please remember that our aim is to keep the children ticking over while they are at home. We are not expecting home schooling or remote learning to take place. Space the work out over the days and do as much as is possible as best as your child can. There will be no issues if all the work is not done when we return. Do not worry if the work is not done in the right copy. It might even be a good idea to keep all this work in one copy to make life easier.

The bottom line is that the most important thing we can all do now is keep our children safe and happy and make our own lives as pleasant as possible.  As we mentioned in our last letter baking, gardening, exercising are all educational in their own right. Card games, charades, quizzes and crosswords (as well as the odd family movie) will pass the evenings until these strange times end and normality returns. 

Remember: ‘We cannot change the wind but we can adjust our sails accordingly’

Denis Murray

Principal  (on behalf of the staff of Dromahane National School)
